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PB12.2  Alterations to Heritage Property at 2490-2506 Yonge St, Intention to Designate 2490-
2506 Yonge Street under Part IV, Section 29 of the Ontario Heritage Act, and Authority to Enter 
into a Heritage Easement Agreement at 2490-2506 Yonge Street 

Heritage Listing 
Principals of the Lytton Park Residents’ Organization (LPRO) initiated the nomination, and were 
successful in 2016, in getting the listing of the Capitol Theatre properties at 2490-2506 Yonge Street on 
the City of Toronto’s Heritage Register. The intent was to preserve as much of the building as possible, 
as an important part of our local and Toronto heritage. 

Façade  
The developer has made significant attempts to keep the historic façade on Yonge Street. [Attachment 1] 
Floors 3-6 of the proposed building, however, are set back only 3m from the heritage façade, giving the 
appearance of the heritage wall being “pasted” onto a modern multi-storey condo development. The 
City’s Official Plan Heritage Policies, states that “The retention of façades alone is discouraged.” 

Lobby Space 
There remain some concerns regarding the demolition and re-building of the lobby space. The City’s 
heritage assessment of the Capitol Theatre included the lobby and auditorium as heritage attributes and 
reasons for inclusion on the heritage register. Some of the original lobby space should be preserved to 
give the next generation a sense of what the historic theatre had been like. 

Heritage Interpretation, Lighting, and Signage 
LPRO supports the Heritage Preservation Services Proposed Plans with respect to Heritage 
Interpretation, Lighting, and Signage, which will add to the historic and cultural value of the property. 

2512R Yonge Street – Adjacent Heritage Property 
The property at 2512R Yonge Street, site of the first North Toronto School, will be more surrounded by 
buildings than at present, despite a small view corridor from Yonge Street. [Attachment 2] 

Keeping LPRO in the Loop 
It would be much appreciated if Lytton Park Residents’ Organization could be informed of ongoing 
developments regarding the 2490-2506 site. 

Submitted by 
Maureen Kapral 
Lytton Park Residents’ Organization 
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Attachment 2 

Location Plan Heritage Property Site 2 – 2512R Yonge Street 
Development proposal wraps around east and south side of Heritage property site 



Attachment 1 

Streetview, Turner Fleischer Architects 


